Esperanza Latino Community Services Network

Wednesday, September 7, 2011 – 1:00 PM
Rock Island Field Office
	George Barajas
	Lupe Cruz, DHS

	Ellie Zinke, JDMS
	April Peska, ECC/AOK

	Nicole Hoffman, IMSA
	Franki Cunningham, RI Co Health

	Michael Terry, Child Abuse Council
	Chris Cervantes, RI County

	Missy Speth, DCFS Placement
	Connie Barrett, CASA GTO

	Hector Vazquez, DCFS
	Megan Wilson, Family Resources

	Becky Ott, DCFS Investigations
	Brianna Huber, Scott Co. Health

	Amber Lowe, LSSI
	Marsha Jones, DCFS

	Michael Woods, CASA GTO
	David Umphrey, EF

	Kit Miller, Winnie’s
	Gustavo Jimenez, YSB RI Co.


I. Welcome – Hector Vazquez/Connie Barrett:  “Let’s get started!”  Good afternoon and welcome.
II. Introductions & Acknowledgements – (See attendance above)\
III. Minutes – Motioned to accept & seconded.  Hector thanked Connie for completing the minutes.  

IV. Agency News Events:  
a. Family Resources:  1st fun raiser – October 6th 12: Noon @ Convention center. Key note speaker is the jogger named Patricia who was attacked.  $25 Lunch ticket.  View the Family Resource website for more information.

b. Public Aid Office announcement:  5,000 applications will be sent late to clients as well as medical cards – State of Illinois “broke” re: postage.  Illinois Children’s Partnership has brought new publication for juvenile justice rights and responsibilities of parents and youth.  This will help those involved with the juvenile system understand their rights.  It can be downloaded in English or Spanish.  
V. Speaker Presentations:
a. Nicole Hoffman, Illinois Mathematics & Science Academy (IMSA), Field Office Coordinator:  Nicole is very thankful to be present & provided some background information.  As a resource for Illinois, it services to develop talent & leadership in science, technology, engineering and mathematics.  Working with 650 of the brightest kids in math and science. There is an activity fee to pay for clubs & sports; otherwise, it is free.  State funded school that is highly competitive. After asking what is being done to serve students & teachers in Illinois, the government requested outreach services.  There are 3 field offices, i.e., Doolittle School in Chicago, Metro in East St. Louis and one here, the Rock Island Center for Math and Science. They will work with students out of school on weekends and during the summer.  A community science night is scheduled for January 2012.  Currently in the networking and research phase learning about the Rock Island area and determining how to serve here.  There is an Afterschool program fusion for 4th – 8th grades.  There is a brand new program at Earl Hanson School and 1 at Glenview School in East Moline.  1st summer program will be for 3rd & 4th graders.  Please spread the news about these services IMSA can provide throughout the region.  Youth have the opportunity for the summer IMSA program by teacher recommendation.  Looking to move to other facilities as the program grows, i.e., MLK Center, Boys & Girls Club, etc.  
b. Brianna Huber, Child Health Consultant, Care for Kids:  Care for Kids Program in Scott County, Iowa.  Here today for outreach for the program. Having a hard time reaching Hispanic and Vietnamese populations.  Hoping to recognize folks who need services.  Care for Kids is a Federal Program (EPSDT).  Program housed through Medicaid. School Health Link Program is the same in Illinois.  Care for Kids only serves Scott county but free for all those in Scott County under the age of 21 years and receives Iowa Medicaid.  To serve as coordinator, she helps find doctors, dentists, etc. who accept Iowa insurance.  It’s very important to have a medical doctor for homes regardless of personal and spiritual beliefs about medicine.  She also helps to educate folks as well.  She will help set up appointments and help folks navigate the health car system.  For Example, 16 year pregnant girl – she can help find OBGYN, schedule appointments, provide reminder calls, provide free transportation to any Medicaid paid service.  Have follow up discussions to ensure steps taken and make resource referrals.  Brianna wanted to make Esperanza aware of this service and provide materials to distribute to co-workers and answer any questions.  To aid with the Hispanic population, she uses a 3-way phone. (Optimal phones with interpreter).  She states the language is a huge barrier.  
VI. CASA – Michael Woods, Executive Director: 

1. Mike thanked all for helping with the 0-3 screening.  It was a success!  Variety of events:  1).

2. Oct 1st hosting immigration workshops focusing on Legal Permanent Resident (LPR) 5 years or more now leading to citizenship. CASA was cited as the new American’s site. Helping to process clients to get free waivers.  Plan to have workshops so that at the end paperwork can be submitted to the Immigration Project and taken to next level.  Kathryn Talbert, Immigration staff is a good resource.

3. Classes for Avance Program 0-3 start September 12th.  Four classes, i.e., 1 @ YWCA in Rock Island in evening, 2 classes @ 1: PM and 1@ 1st Congregation Church in Moline in the evening.  Referrals free program 0-3 child/parent program. Parenting classes focusing on how the child develops while making toys.  32 toys will be made over 9 months.  3rd hour speaker presentations inviting many of Esperanza members to talk about programs directly with clients.  Kathryn Talbert can provide detailed information.  Transportation & lunch will be provided for these free classes requiring a 3 hour a week commitment for 9 months. 

4. Working with Project Now and other institutes to reach the refugee population.

5. Starting Connectivity computer classes @ CASA 9/19 on Tuesdays & Thursdays. CASA classes are in Spanish and other classes bilingual.  Help spread the word & make referrals.  CASA will add additional classes if these fill up.  Flyer is forthcoming for computer classes.

6. Also starting citizenship & ESL classes.  Introduction of the basic concepts but not following the Black Hawk curriculum.  This course is to get folks in the door and comfortably help clients to advance to ESL which will then lead toward citizenship. Then citizenship classes are starting in September.  Please get the word out.

7. CASA staff want to begin study circles for the Latino community.  CASA is researching the community to determine how best to engage more of the Latino community to host that event.
8. Starting Spanish classes as a secondary language.

9. Upcoming events:  Day of the Dead (end of October to November 2).  Anyone interested in working with a group to develop these events is welcome.  The new location is the old Hyman building.  The goal is to turn it into a festival of trees.  This year there are 4 different themes or traditional alters.  Professional florists design area or organizational alters about your own organization.  Alters pay tribute to what you are doing and paying tribute to culture.  Paying tribute by understand cultural connections.  “Gone to Soon” category alter reaches out to organizations who work with soldiers, gang violence, cancer, HIV by paying tribute to those past but given recognition to the theme.  Invite the community to come who are in impacted by this but stop gang violence.  i.e., domestic violence, etc. Looking for alters in this area.  Spread the word on what alters is about.   October 29th Catherina Masquerade Ball fundraiser for CASA and an initiative around community health.  $30 single & $50 a couple.  This is a high end masquerade re: cultural appreciation.  A jewelry “favor” will be awarded to attendees including cocktails.  This is a high-end kick off to alters and fundraiser to promote various community events.  October 30th the Day of Angels for kids’ event from 12: noon to 4: PM.

10. Keep in mind Sunday, November 2nd “All Souls Day” celebration with a drum circle Native American spiritual influence about our ancestors.  Tamales and traditional activities are planned.  
11. December 16-25th is the La Posada.

12. CASA hosting a kick off December 16th and inviting the Esperanza Network to join.  There will be food, piñatas, etc.  More details later. 

13. Family Fun Night @ JD Middle school – there is a proposal to have more family fun nights, i.e., 1 in fall and 1 in spring.

14. The Bi-state Hispanic Coalition group needs support due to the lack of parental engagement.
15. “Hide the Vegetables” mentality Family fun night.  CASA’s Si Podemos Club to take the lead on this event.  Again, each booth will host a fun activity to help.  Invitation is extended to Esperanza to participate.  Tentative date set for October 5th.  
VII. Co-chair Esperanza Election:  Héctor thanked Connie for her devoted time and effort to co-lead Esperanza and stated he enjoyed her involvement with the workgroup, foster care recruitment work team as well as other affairs.  Connie will remain as part of group but not sitting as co-chair.  Election was held with 3 candidates, i.e., Ricardo Morales of Cuatro Languages Services, Gustavo Jimenez of YSB, and Lupe Cruz of DHS – Lupe Cruz was elected as the new co-Chair. Congratulations to Cruz.
VIII. Workgroup Report

a. Bilingual – Héctor:  This committee is at a standstill due to Hector time restraints.
b. Foster Care Recruitment – Foster Care recruitment team: starting PRIDE classes October 15th every Saturday for 5 Saturdays.  Kewanee folks signed up for the process of licensing foster parents in the State of Illinois.  9 sessions with 2 sessions on 5 Saturdays @ CASA.  
c. Resource Fairs/Seminars:

1. Green Bush Fair – September 10th from 10: AM until 2: PM.

2. VIVA Quad Cities run/walk. Esperanza is welcome to get a team -- $12 pays for a t-shirt and the fiesta that night.
3. September 10th - East End Neighborhood Fair.  CASA will participate at both events.

4. St. Johns Lutheran Church border of Moline, RI.  September 15th Independence Day fiesta @ Modern Woodman Park with fireworks that night & kick-off.  Hispanic Heritage month. Please spread the word.

5. East Moline parade on the 17th. Come and walk in the event.

6. The LULAC ceremony is on the 23rd.  "Laying of the Reef" at Schreibert Park and Davenport LeClaire Park simultaneously.

7. This is the kick-off to Mexican American showcase at the Putnam.  Come support the opening events at the Putnam and Lulac Club.

8. Need web page for Esperanza Network for all flyers and/or calendar of events.  CASA will host on server but need web design help.  
IX. Other Business/Announcements:  

a. Bus Shelter:  Heather from Metro Link discussing with DHS, DCFS & IDES since contained in same building stating, functionally, this is a good service to the community to have a “covered” shelter for a bus stop at 42nd street & 6th Avenue.  Need your support on behalf of Esperanza Network.  A letter of support for bus shelter was approved & will be written by Héctor to Metro Link cc’ing the land owner.  

b. October 29th (Saturday) the City of Silvis will celebrate the 40th Anniversary of Hero Street, USA.  Only street in the US.  It is located at 1st avenue and 1st street.  This is where more died alone than any other in the US.  All men that died were Hispanic.  It is a day long festival from 1: PM until 10: PM.  Bob Cervantes is the contact.  Please donate your time if interested.  

c. Héctor received a call from Smile Illinois (dental check, floss, cleaning for children without dentist in this area). Suggested coming back on Columbus Day when school is out.  Esperanza voted to host this event on that day again.  

d. VIVA QC scholarships awards are tonight at the Waterfront Convention Center @ $20 a ticket fundraiser.

X.
Thank you for your time.  Meeting adjourned.
XI  
Next Steps:
XII 
Next Meeting; Wednesday, October 5, 2011 @ 1: PM – Rock Island Field Office
Humbly submitted

Marsha Jones, 10/04/11
